
On Friday 23rd September Southborough Primary 

School took two year 3/4 girls’ football teams to play a 

football tournament at Crystal Palace’s brand new 

training ground.  

 The orange team played really well and improved 

thoroughout each game and finished 2nd overall in their 

group. 

Well done: Ava C, Anabelle A, Ivy P, Seren D, Charlotte 

L, Lylah C, Isla M and Darcey C. 

The green team played absolutely brilliantly. 

They beat Clare House 1 nil with a goal from 

Autumn. 

They beat Blenheim 4 nil with one goal from Poppy 

H and a hat trick from Autumn. 

They beat Highfield 1 – nil with another goal from 

Autumn 

And finally St Nicks 1 nil with another goal from 

Autumn. 

We had scored 7 goals and conceded none. 

We had won the whole tournament. 

Huge congratulations to: Ivy W, Mila G, Freya A, 

Sofia G, Honor M, Poppy H and Autumn R. 

We are now going to represent Bromley in the 

London Youth Games. 

Mr Fotheringham was absolutely delighted with the 

way we played as a team supporting and encouraging 

each other and we played absolutely brilliantly. Well 

done Girls, Mr Fotheringham is very proud of you!! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


